Middle Chare Medical Group
Patient Participation Group Meeting
Tuesday 14th March 2017
Attendance:

Rebecca Hutchinson (Practice Manager), Susan Burns (Medicines C-Ordinator) Mrs McArthur (patient), Mr Brewis (patient), Mr Simpson (patient), Mrs Dover (patient) new to the panel. 
Apologies: Mr & Mrs McPhail (patients); Mrs Proctor (patient); Mrs Vasey (patient), Mrs Storey (patient), Mrs Blenkiron (patient).
Discussions topics:
1. Update from last meeting 
a. Friends and Family Test- Elephant Kiosk – The machines are going to be reviewed, increasing the content so they become more useful to patients. RH went through the findings of these machines with regard the question ‘would you recommend us to your family and friends’, current percentages are:
i. Middle chare – 78% would

ii. Woodlands – 88% would

iii. Gardiner Crescent – 83% would

iv. Lavender Centre – 68% would

We are still running around the 80% mark, however we struggle with appointments and the amount of patients who do not attend appointments and do not let us know.
2. Staff update
Paul Weddle – prev Practice Manager has now left
Kelsey Stoddart – Senior Receptionist – also leaving mid March
Dr. J. Preston – left the practice and will not be returning to do Locum sessions as we first had hoped

Dr. J. Rickard – will be going on Maternity leave at the end of the month

Dr. G. Denman – joining the surgery as a ‘salaried gp’  

Jade – Associate Physician – to support the GP’s and independently see patients where appropriate
3. HUBS
There are still current talks of merging with other practices in Chester Le Street and working in central HUBS, however much is yet to be decided

4. Appointments
We appreciate patients are sometimes finding it difficult to get appointments at the practice. This is why we have an Advanced Nurse Practitioner that triages, she will direct patients to the appropriate clinician and sometimes we have found that in fact the query can be dealt with over the phone 
5. CQC

The CQC report for Gardiner Crescent Surgery has been upgraded to Good from requires improvement due to fridge temperatures
6. Prescription Line
We are planning to change the way our patients order prescriptions. From 12th June patients will no-longer be able to order prescriptions over the phone, this will be advertised in the surgery. We appreciate there may be exceptional circumstances where this may not be possible and every case will be considered carefully. We are doing this for patient safety as we are finding medication names are very similar. 
There are various ways that prescriptions can still be ordered  ie. B side of the prescription, on-line or through a pharmacy of your choice. 

7. Newsletter

Discussion that sometimes as a practice we do not communicate as well as we should – Becky to look into the possibility of a newsletter/ surgery information board. 
Next Meeting Dates

Wednesday 14th June 2017

Tuesday 12th September 2017

Wednesday 13th December 2017
